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INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS 

2005-2006 

 

The new officers for the 2005-2006 Columbian Year were installed 
by Past District Deputy Brian Klinge on Wednesday, June 29, 2005.  
The officers included Brothers Chris Arnoult (Grand Knight) Steve 
Schlesselmann (Deputy Grand Knight), Francisco Cabrera (Inside 
Guard), Ralph Wengler (Financial Secretary), John Kestel 
(Chancellor), Dan Knauss (Recorder), Joe Darga (Treasurer), 
Michael Donovan (Advocate-Elect), Rich Scholl (Trustee II), John 
Vogel (Trustee III) and Felix Sanchez (standing in for the Outside 
Guards). 
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GRAND KNIGHT’S REPORT 
By Chris Arnoult, Grand Knight 

 

A NEW GRAND KNIGHTS 

(Continued on page 7) 
 

MESSAGE 

Dear fellow Brother Knights of 
Columbus Council 5300: 

First I would like to tell you that I am 
honored that you elected me to be the 
Grand Knight of Council 5300 for the 
Columbian Year 2005-2006.  I also 
want tell you that I will do my best to 
fulfill the duties of Grand Knight, to 
serve our Council and to serve all of 
you.  I ask for your support and your 
prayers to help me do the best 
possible job that I can do.  In 
addition, I will need your help on 
everything from getting the number 
of gavel raps correct in our meetings 
to your ideas on our goals, our 
objectives, our activities and on 
improving our organization.  Your 
help is needed to accomplish 
anything and everything that the 
Council sets out to do.  I am just a 
figurehead; without your energetic 
support nothing worthwhile can be 
accomplished. 
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Program Director’s Report 
By Stephen Schlesselmann, Deputy Grand KnightBy Stephen Schlesselmann, Deputy Grand Knight 

First of all, I wanted to thank all of you for giving me the opportunity to serve you as your deputy grand 
knight for the next Columbian year.  Our Grand Knight, Chris Arnoult, has submitted a very ambitious 
schedule of programs for the new year and we’ll need everyone’s assistance to carry it out.  The major event 
in the next few months is Fiesta.  Brother Chris will be the event chairman and as of this writing, both shift 
captains and volunteers are needed.  Make sure to sign up to help.  Those of us who have participated in the 
event in past years have had a fantastic time! 

 
(Continued on page 9) 

  
July, 2005

07/01/05 Friday 24 Hour Adoration 
07/05/05 Tuesday K of C Officer’s Meeting, 8:00 PM 
07/11/05 Monday K of C 5300 Business Meeting, 7:30 PM 
07/24/05 Sunday Pancake Breakfast after 7:30 and 9:30AM Masses 
07/30/05 Saturday Coke Booth Setup 
  

August, 2005

08/01/05 Monday K of C Officer’s Meeting, 8:00 PM 
08/03/05 Wednesday Fiesta Coke Booth 
08/04/05 Thursday Fiesta Coke Booth 
08/05/05 Friday 24 Hour Adoration 
08/05/05 Friday Fiesta Coke Booth 
08/06/05 Saturday Fiesta Coke Booth 
08/07/05 Sunday Coke Booth Teardown 
08/08/05 Monday K of C 5300 Business Meeting, 7:30 PM 
08/28/05 Sunday Pancake Breakfast after 7:30 and 9:30AM Masses/Blood Drive 
08/28/05 Sunday Corporate Communion 
  

September, 2005

09/02/05 Friday 24 Hour Adoration 
09/05/05 Monday Labor Day Picnic, 4:00 PM Dinner 
09/06/05 Tuesday K of C Officer’s Meeting, 8:00 PM 
09/12/05 Monday K of C 5300 Business Meeting, 7:30 PM 
09/17/05 Saturday Oktoberfest Dinner 
09/25/05 Sunday Parish Picnic-Tri-tip, Beer & Nachos 
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Chancellor’s Report 
John Kestel, Chancellor 

Please pray for the repose of the souls of: 

Teresa Osuna Castelo, mother of PGK Frank Castelo; 
Pope John Paul II; Myrtle Bradbury, mother of Jim 
Bradbury; Josefina Aceves, mother of Jose Meza - 
May God grant them peace and comfort. 

Please pray for Brother Knights who are ill or 
recovering from illness: 

Walter Swiacki; Jesse Garcia; Leonard Mooy; Chuck 
Burke; Fred Cota; George Romich; John Sternot; 
Tom Puerling; George Gritt; Bernard Jochum; John 
Lacey; Bill Mc Namara. 

Other persons for whom prayers are requested: 

Eleanor Cahill, wife of Fritz Cahill; Nancy Herrera; 
Anne Marie McBeth, daughter of Max Keller; Patrick 
Donohoe, son of PGK Frank Donohoe; Ellen 
Velasco, granddaughter of Bruce Velasco; Harriet 
Burke, wife of Chuck Burke; PGK Felix Sanchez’ 
mother; Mark Christman’s mother; Teresa Meza, 
sister of Jose Meza; Michael T. McGrew, grandson 
of Tom Cordeiro; Glen Sliger, father of Terry Sliger; 
Bob and Barbara Vogel, parents of John Vogel; 
Barbara Friedrich; Tony Gonzales, brother-in-law of 
PGK Felix Sanchez; Betty Benn, wife of Don Benn; 
PGK Ralph Wengler’s mother-in-law; PGK John 
Vogel’s niece; Bill Kestel , brother of John Kestel; 
Marguerite Glocheski, wife of Virgil Glocheski; 
Steve Schlesselmann’s sister’s family; Donna, wife 
of Jim Abels; John Sanchez, brother of PGK Felix 
Sanchez; Joel, son of PGK Dale Wenzinger; Judy, 
wife of PGK Brian Klinge. 

If you know of any corrections or changes to this 
report, please contact John Kestel at mejfk@cox.net 
or by phone 967-7943. 

Father Marco Ortiz to Leave St. Raphael for New 
Assignment, Young Priest to Head Divine Saviour 

Parish of 2,700 Families   
Joe T. Kovach, Former Knightline &  SPIRIT  Editor 

Reverend Marco A. Ortiz, our Associate Pastor for 
the past 12 months, will be leaving St. Raphael’s at 
the end of the month for a new assignment at Divine 
Saviour Church in Los Angeles as the 
Administrator of the Church where there are 900 to 
1,000 First Communions every year.  The 34-year 
old priest in such a short period of time has the 
parishioners marveling at his energetic, caring, 
reverent, attentive, unique, kind and loving 
personable attributes. 

The native of Los Mochis, Mexico was born 
February 8, 1971. His parents, Enrique and Lucila 
Ortiz, moved to California in early 1990s.  His 
father passed away in 1993.  His mother now 
resides in Whittier as does a sister Rosie.  His other 
sister Sonia lives in Mexico.  Whenever he can he 
enjoys spending time with his family.  After 
graduating from Miguel Hidalgo Grade School in 
Mexico, the family moved to Los Angeles where he 
graduated from Garfield High School in East Los 
Angeles.  In response to how his initial call to the 
priesthood came about, Fr. Marco said, “Dealing 
with people has always been something that I enjoy 
very much.  As a cashier at a grocery store was the 
way God called me to serve.”  The gifted speaker 
first entered the seminary in Tijuana in 1993 at age 
22.  He then came to St. John’s Seminary in 
Camarillo where his ministerial training included 
assignments at St. Margaret Mary Alacoque in 
Lomita, Sts. Peter and Paul in Wilmington and 
“Interface” Family Counseling Services in Ventura 
County. 

 
(Continued on page 5) 
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Financial Secretary’s Report 
Ralph Wengler, Financial Secretary 

To those who do not know me, I am Ralph Wengler, 
your Council 5300 Financial Secretary.  My job is to 
receive all monies concerning Council business.  I 
then have the responsibility to log them into my 
computer before turning them over to Joe Darga, the 
Council Treasurer.  He then deposits the monies into 
the checking or charity account, as appropriate. 

Outgoing funds have a more complex routing.  
Following the receipt of a bill, I prepare a Warrant 
Voucher, which is in a check format.  I submit the 
voucher to the treasurer who copies the data onto a 
check blank.  He signs his check and turns it over to 
me for my signature.  After signing the check, I 
forward it to the addressee.  When funds are 
requested without a formal bill, a Request for Check 
form is used which becomes the justification for the 
Warrant Voucher.  In that way, a trail is established 
with enough information for the Trustees to do their 
monthly audit of our basic processing.  Occasionally, 
payments are made by event chairmen out of cash 
receipts.  This short-circuits the bookkeeping system, 
destroying the ability to have a paper trail.  It is too 
easy for the perpetrators to take exception to the 
established system, expecting the F.S. to cover their 
tracks.  The F.S. can only ignore the loss of receipts 
by logging actual receipts he received.  The system of 
checks and balances use an inflexible computer 
which adds up all received money items and requires 
the treasurer to sign for the amount he has received.  
Naturally, when event receipts are spent before the 
money gets to the F.S.; the billing has no basis 
because no warrants or checks have been prepared.  
The payout never happened (according to the books). 

Next month: Dues. 

LATE  BREAKING  NEWS!!LATE BREAKING NEWS!!  

The following candidate recently nominated himself 
for the position of advocate.  Please make sure to 
come to the business meeting on July 11, 2005 to 
vote on whether or not to elect him: 

Advocate Michael Donovan 

 

 
Harold B. Cahill 07/03 
Dcn. Wayne Rascati 07/03 
Stanley M. Baran Jr. 07/05 
Joseph T. Kovach 07/08 
Francis C. Arnoult 07/10 
Tom F. Zanolini 07/11 
Robert N. Marks 07/15 
Bernard M. Jochum 07/17 
Henry H. Cardiel 07/18 
Juan M. Morales 07/19 
James M. Bonsell 07/20 
Sean P. Connors 07/23 
Andrew R. Wengler 07/25 
Donald D. Diebold 07/25 
Leonard L. Cruess 07/28 
James W. Abels 07/30 

 

 
Leonard Cruess receiving an award for being 
with the Knights for 81 years!  
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(Fr Marco-from page 3) 

Fr. Marco was ordained a priest on June 3, 2000 at Our Lady of Grace in Encino with Cardinal Roger 
Mahony presiding.  His First Mass was celebrated in Sts. Peter and Paul Church in Wilmington.  His four 
classmates were all immigrants.  Santa Clara Church in Oxnard was his initial parish assignment for four 
years prior to coming to St. Raphael’s in July 2004.  It is here where for the past two years Father has a 
Spanish Catholic hour on radio teaching and promoting our Catholic Faith.  His dream is to one day see the 
Archdiocese of Los Angeles have an FM radio station spreading the Good News.  Every parish he has been 
associated with has been beautiful.  He has no favorite as each of his assignments has been a great 
opportunity to share the goodness of the Lord. 

Asked to describe his new assignment, Father Marco stated, “My new parish is Divine Saviour and Father 
Miguel Plascencia, 78-years old, has been an Associate Pastor there for 20-years.  There is a school and 
wonderful place for evangelization.  The retiring Pastor, Father Thomas Boudraeu, is well liked by the 
community because of his devotion to God’s people.”  “There are 2,700 registered families in the parish 
which is poor, needy and hungry of God,” added Father Marco. 

Father’s most memorable occurrences have been when people needed a priest: crisis call, dying of a love 
one, etc. “Assisting people to get closer to God” was one of his main goals while at St. Raphael’s Parish. 
Asked how he would describe St. Raphael Parish to his ordination classmates, Fr. Marco added, “St. 
Raphael’s Parish Staff is a great team open to improvement.  It is a very active parish in continuous spiritual 
growth.  The generosity of the parishioners is admirable. Every time there is a chance to make the difference, 
St. Raphael’s is there willing to help.  After 12 months serving St. Raphael’s the most satisfying thing has 
been assisting people in their relationship with God,” Father exclaimed.  He stated, “There is great joy when 
I see people coming back to the Church or growing in their relationship with the Lord.”  He added “The 
Sacrament of Reconciliation is a service that stands out as a cherished remembrance never to be forgotten.” 

Replying to what are the keys to his success as a young priest, Fr. Marco said, “It is not ‘my ministry’ it is 
God’s.  I remind myself every day that priesthood is a call to serve and to be served.  I try to treat people the 
same way I would like to be treated.” 

Noted below are Father Marco’s replies to other specific questions: 
Q:  What is your practical advice to youngsters concerning their faith? 
A:  First, I remind our youngsters never to let God go; there is no life without God.  Second, I exhort them to 
know their Catholic faith. 

Q:  What has been your relationship with the children at St. Raphael School and the School of Religion? 
A:  I always try to be present as much as I can with the children.  The most effective way to teach anything to 
our children is by example, therefore I treat them with love and respect so they may remember priests as kind 
and lovely servants of God. 

Q:  Do you see a vision of a healthier Catholic community in Goleta/Santa Barbara, shaped by the Gospel 
message of God’s love for all people? 
A:  I see a lot of potential in our Catholic community of Santa Barbara.  Besides praying for the faithful I 
also pray that our priests may continue assisting the faithful in Holy ways. 

Q:  Is there a Gospel story or passage that you return to again and again? 
A:  I love the parable of the “Prodigal Son.” The love and mercy of God must be always appreciated. 

 
(Continued on page 6) 
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(Fr Marco-from page 5) 

Q:  What is your favorite scriptural passage in the Bible? 
A:  One of my favorite Bible Passages is from the New Testament: 1 Corinthians 13 because it describes 
what love is all about. 

Q:  Have you had your heart-warming, inspiring homilies taped in the past? 
A:  Thanks for the compliment about my homilies but I never record them. 

Q:  Recommendations for “Seniors” in their twilight years? 

A:  Never forget to make the best out of their current lives.  I always remind my mother and other seniors to 
enjoy life and to never be afraid because God is always there in our journey in this life. 

Q:  In your travels, have you seen the late Pope John Paul II? 
A:  I never met John Paul II in person; the only time I have been at the Vatican, the Pope was traveling 
around the world. 

Q:  How would you describe yourself to others regarding your God-given talents as a priest, superb speaker, 
healer (spiritual, emotional and physical), pastoral leader? 
A:  I describe myself as an assistant to people to get closer to God. 

Q:  What is the best way to honor the Blessed Virgin Mary as our spiritual mother? 
A:  The best way to honor Mary is to listen to her Son and to do as He says.  As the mother of the Church, 
Mary is a model of holiness always saying “yes” to the will of God. 

Q:  What is your favorite thing to do on your day off?  On your vacation? 
A:  I love going to the movies and traveling.  I travel as often as possible. 

Q:  How many marriages have your performed at St. Raphael’s? 
A:  I do not remember exactly but, probably close to 30. 

Q:  How difficult is it for a young priest to be reassigned after making so many friends during your short 
assignment here? 
A:  Change can be difficult…but I always remind myself that God’s providence will always give me the 
grace to let go and to be open to new communities. 

Q:  Your association with Pastor Bruce Correio, Deacon Wayne Rascati, other staff members? 
A:  My association with other members of the clergy and staff is of collaboration in the ministry.  We must 
have clear and common goals…we must walk together. 

Q:  What is your favorite meal?  Do you cook?   
A:  I love seafood.  I do enjoy cooking and hosting parties at the Rectory. 

For the following a short answer follows: 
* Favorite class at Seminary?  Moral Theology 
* Hardest class at Seminary?  Fundamental Theology 
* Favorite food?  Besides seafood, Chinese 
* Favorite book?  The Art of Loving by Erich Fromm 

 
(Continued on page 8) 
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(Grand Knight’s Report-from page 1) 

 

 
 

The pancake crew that makes it look so easy!

 

Knights of Columbus is based on the principals of 
faith, fellowship and philanthropy.  Council 5300 
engages in philanthropy by charitable donations of 
money.  The source of the money for our 
philanthropy comes from the many income earning 
activities of Council 5300.  Hence, income earning 
events loom large in the calendar for a Columbian 
year.  And, we’ve done a pretty commendable job 
in this area.  This year, with good luck, Council 
5300 may complete its final payment to the St. 
Raphael parish building fund.  But there will be lots 
of work to do to make this happen.  Please help. 

Charitable money donations are not the only way 
that we Knights can practice philanthropy.  We also 
perform philanthropy in the form of service. 
Service to our parish, service to our community,
service to our families, service to our youth, service 
to our Council.  Maybe you see what I leading up 
to; I need you to volunteer and sign up for some of 
these service positions in the Council.  You’ll have 
an auspicious title, like “Church Director”, you’ll 
have no office, you’ll get only the staff that you can 
recruit and the pay is as low as I can make it.  But 
you will get a big reward; the satisfaction of doing a 
great job on a task that is really needed.  So please 
call me and sign up while the good jobs are still 
available. 

Our income sources are a little bit like farming; 
farmers are dependent on the weather, we are 
dependent on how many and how successful our 
fund raising activities are.  And we always need 
new fund raisers.  So I have a pet idea that I’d like 
to suggest here; a Guys’ Garage Sale boutique.  It’s 
sort of like one the ladies’ boutique sales where 
they sell all those things that have been in the 
closets for years and years.  But this sale will be for 
guys and only stuff that guys could love will be 
sold.  You know, like the old fishing gear you 
haven’t taken off the shelf in years, a pair of snow 

skies that haven’t seen snow in years, a lawn mower 
you don’t use anymore, duplicate tools that don’t have 
a hook to hang on, garden tools that are obsolete 
because you have a gardener, a “stereo set”, an old 
film camera or two, and the list could go on.  So let’s 
do this activity during one of our Sunday parish 
breakfasts and we will have a captive audience.  Who 
knows, maybe you’ll buy some stuff for yourself. 

So I hope that this is enough as an opening letter to the 
Council members.  As the new Grand Knight, I see 
that our Council has challenges and opportunities in 
the year ahead.  I know that we have many 
knowledgeable, dedicated and hard working members. 
Hence, I am confident that we will meet these 
challenges, seize the opportunities and one year from 
now, the Council will robustly transition into another 
Columbian Year having accomplished many things. 
I’ll do my best. 
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Chaplain’s Report say in how the country is run.  The students we 
spoke to at the campus ministry center are among 
the first Amayra and Quecha people to get to 
college.  They have a new vision for a Bolivia 
where all are included.  So they speak with hope. 
I was proud to see that Campus Ministry in on the 
scene speaking a Word of Faith and challenging 
students to walk in Faith 

My reflections prompt me to ask, what's our 
struggle? What's our hope? 

Rev Paul Rospond,Chaplain 
 

 

Dear Brothers, 

The Word I heard during my pilgrimage to So. 
America was about HOPE. 

In Peru, our Maryknoll hosts took us to a series of 
barrios outside Lima called "Ciudad de Dios" (the 
city of God)  It began with a "land invasion" on 
Christmas Eve in 1954 and has grown since.  A land 
invasion?  Homeless people, 1,000 or more at a 
time, march onto empty desert land and plant a new 
neighborhood.  The land eventually gets annexed by 
the city.  The place is dusty and dreary.  Lima is 
surprisingly chilly.  But as it never rains the initial 
shacks are just reed mats without roofs.  We visited 
a free health clinic that specializes in pre-natal care 
and asthma treatment.  We were welcomed by the 
pastoral workers at a local parish and by the ladies 
who run a library/after school study club.  (no 
school libraries!) 

Where's the HOPE?  The people are moving from 
nothing to the possibility of something. They are 
striving.  We heard the word "lucha" (as in personal 
struggle) again and again.  It's a long road to build a 
decent house with a roof; they have something to 
share with us about struggling for a better life.  The 
Maryknollers have offered a gospel Word of Hope 
there for nearly 50 years. 

When we reached La Paz in Bolivia all was quiet, 
as it's name, "City of Peace" suggests.  But this was 
after 3 weeks of strikes that shut down the country. 
(My Mom was very nervous about me going there 
and prayed for our group all the way).  In our 
dialogue with University students they expressed 
hope that their country will be re-born as a result of 
this crisis.  The immediate cause of the crisis is the 
question of nationalization of natural gas resources. 
But the real issue is participation in the politics and 
life of the country.  Bolivians are 70% indigenous. 
Many do not speak Spanish.  They have never had a 

 
 

Article Submissions

All articles are to submitted to the Grand Knight and 
Stephen Schlesselmann (SJSchlesselmann@cox.net) 
(805) 968-9440 who will be taking over the role of 
Knightline Editor. Articles need to be in by the 20th 
of the month. Thank you 

 
(Fr Marco-from page 6) 

 

Peace! Father Paul Rospond, C.S.P.

* Favorite TV show?  The History Channel 
* Favorite movie?  Brother Sun and Sister Moon 
(Farinelly) 
* Favorite place at S.R.? The gardens at St. Raphael
* One word to describe me at Church?  Simply 
* One word to describe St. Raphael?  Hungry of 
God 
* Greatest personal priestly moment?  When people 
see Jesus in my priesthood 
* The best thing about being a priest at S.R.? Being
able to relate with children and people of all ages. 
* My parents were right when they told me? Be 
close to God. 
* I am always working to improve? The way of 
carrying out the ministry. 
* Growing up, I always thought I’d be? I wanted to 
be an airplane pilot. 
* If I had 3 wishes, they would be?  Have a Catholic 
FM radio station, to be a chaplain in the Navy and 
make it to Heaven. 
* In 20-years I see myself?  Passionate and 
dedicated to a fully active parish. 
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KNIGHT OF THE MONTH
Stephen Schlesselmann 

By Chris Arnoult, Grand Knight 

 

 
 

(Deputy Grand Knight’s Report-from page 2) 

 

So I just wanted to recognize Steve Schlesselmann 
for his dedication and hard work for Knights of 
Columbus.  Steve is an accountant by trade. 
Perhaps nose to the grindstone, attention to detail, 
green eye shades on are characteristics of bean 
counters.  Whatever, thanks Steve and please keep 
on plugging. 

Food for Thought 

One of the activities that I would like to focus on 
for the next few years is prayer.  Many of you 
brother knights do pray frequently in your own way 
already, but maybe we could do a little more of it as 
a group.  Remember, as it says in the Gospels, 
“Where two or three are gathered in My Name, 
there am I in the midst of them”.  Maybe 4 or 5 of 
us could get together on a weekend afternoon and 
do a rosary pilgrimage; or we could get together 
once a month (or more!) and pray in front of 
Planned Parenthood.  I’m sure that you brother 
knights can think of other ideas.  Let me know. 

Stephen Schlesselmann 
SJSchlesselmann@cox.net 

This month of July 2005, I want to recognize 
Brother Knight Steven Schlesselmann as Knight of 
the month.  Steve is one of those deceptive kinds of 
persons; a little quiet, soft spoken, humble and a 
tireless worker.  He is a bit of a glutton for 
punishment in this last area. 

Michael Donovan was Steve’s sponsor into the 
Knights of Columbus.  Steve took his 1st degree 
exemplification in  November 2002, and then he 
loitered around for a couple of years sizing up the 
Knights of Columbus 5300 before he rapidly took 
his 2nd,  3rd and 4th degrees in 2004.  The long wait 
between 3rd and 4th degrees of a whole 6 months can 
be excused because the 4th degree is only conferred 
annually.  In addition to advancing in degree ranks, 
Steve served as Advocate and Council Activities
Director in the just completed Columbian year. 
Steve always attacks these jobs with a zeal and 
fervor that belies his demeanor.  I can’t tell you how 
many times he has asked questions like, “And so 
what else can the Council Activities Director do?” 
Or “It says here that Councils are supposed to do 
…X…,  when are we going to do this?” 

This Columbian year, 2005-2006, Steve is our 
Deputy Grand Knight.  Normally this responsibility 
alone would be enough for the average Knight, but 
Steve is not average.  And perhaps he is a little bit 
insane, but he has also taken over the editorship of 
our monthly newsletter the Knightline

 
 

 after five 
years of excellent stewardship by Ted Osborne. 
Steve also has been investigating becoming 
webmaster for a Council 5300 web page.  Steve has 
discovered that this task is bit more than meets the 
eye, so perhaps someone else in the Council would 
like to become webmaster. 
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Report of the 4th Degree 
Brian Klinge, Faithful Navigator 

 

 

From the Knightline (June 1, 2005-Vol. 22, #8) 

 

 
 

Our Fourth Degree has a ‘New’ Newsletter, THE 
NAVIGATOR...  This Columbian Year brings 
new Officers, ideas and challenges to the table. Our 
new FAITHFUL CAPTAIN is a friend and brother, 
SK William McClafferty, Superior Court Judge, (so 
be very nice to him, or else!).  Our new FAITHFUL 
PILOT is SK Cherif Khoury.  Cherif is well known 
to our Council, having been the PGK of Santa 
Barbara Council 1684.  Cherif is also the new 
District Deputy of the Santa Barbara District, 
number 59. 

Our Color Corps marched in the Santa Barbara 
Fourth of July Parade, for complete details, please 
contact SK Paul Coyne, Color Corps Commander at 
967-7880. Paul recently returned from vacation and 
visiting with family. 

All Fourth Degree members were invited to our 
Annual FOURTH OF JULY PARTY at the home of 
Patricia and PGK/PFN Tom Puerling in Orcutt. 
Barbequed tri-tip, Ralph Wengler’s famous beans 
and beer and wine were consumed.  Thank you Tom 
and Patricia, again. It was a GREAT PARTY!! 

This Assembly is being slowly dragged into the 21st

Century.  All Fourth Degree Members who utilize a 
computer now receive their current NAVIGATOR 
via email.  Others will have to rely on Snail Mail. 

The future of our Assembly depends upon 
recruitment of new members and successfully 
getting them into the Fourth Degree.  We will be 
touching bases regarding this matter as the year 
progresses; according to our Worthy Financial 
Secretary: 

“Membership requires 6 months from First Degree, 
plus membership at the Third Degree level, with no 
time specified for the latter.”  The Exemplification 
this year is November 4th    in “beautiful” Visalia, 
adjacent to Sequoia-Kings Canyon National Park, 
which really is a beautiful area. 

One of our other challenges is to get this Assembly 

“re-energized.”  One thought is to have more social 
dinners with our wives. We do remember our ladies 
who support us sooo much.  This was very 
successfully done in the past.  We must think 
SOCIAL! 

All constructive ideas are welcomed, please let me 
or our other officers know. 

GOD BLESS…HAVE A WONDERFUL 
SUMMER WITH YOUR FAMILIES! 

Brian Klinge, FDD 

The Supreme Office would like to officially 
announce that Brother Gerry Kissell has become the 
Knights of Columbus’ 1.7 millionth member! 

Brother Kissell, who resides in Springfield, MO, a 
former Columbian Squire, joined Immaculate 
Conception Council #13681. 

Kissell was recruited by Dr. James Shelley. 

A limited casting of solid gold cuff links will be 
presented to Brother Kissell and Brother Shelley by 
Supreme Knight Carl A. Anderson at this year’s 
Supreme Convention in Chicago, IL. 

Brother Kissell and Brother Shelley, have also 
earned a trip this October to New Haven, the 
founding city of the New Order. 
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS, COUNCIL 5300 OFFICERS FOR YEAR 2005-2006

Supreme Knight Carl Anderson (203) 772-2130 info@kofc.org
District Deputy Cherif Khoury (805) 569-2149  

francisarnoult@cox.netGrand Knight Francis (Chris) Arnoult (805) 964-6324 
Deputy Grand Knight Stephen Schlesselmann (805) 968-9440 sjschlesselmann@cox.net
Chaplain Rev Paul Rospond (805) 968-1078 paul@paulist.org
Chancellor John Kestel (805) 967-7943 meJFK@cox.net
Warden James Bradbury (805) 964-8001 cowbou@aol.com
Advocate Michael Donovan (805) 967-9506 mkedonovan@aol.com
Recorder Daniel Knauss (805) 964-2442 dan@gvoptical.com
Financial Secretary Ralph Wengler (805) 967-3109 rjwfdd@cox.net
Treasurer Joseph Darga (805) 964-3264 jnkdarga@cox.net
Lecturer Mark Christman (805) 685-1362 mark_c3929@yahoo.com
Outside Guard Jose Mesa (805) 682-8637  
Outside Guard (Vacant)   
Inside Guard Francisco Cabrera (805) 964-9485 fcocabrera@cox.net
Trustee I Brian Klinge (805) 967-4753 bklinge5@cox.net
Trustee II Richard Scholl (805) 683-8874 richardscholl@hotmail.com
Trustee III John Vogel (805) 964-0724 jv@jvogel.com

SERVICE PROGRAM ORGANIZATIONS

Program Director (Vacant)  
Church Director (Vacant)  
Community Director (Vacant)  
Council Director (Vacant)  
Family Director (Vacant)  
Youth Director (Vacant)  
Pro-Life Couple Bob & Cecilia Marks (805) 968-6008 
Membership Director Sam Alfano (805) 967-0595 
Insurance Field Agent Bob Jamond (805) 649-7221 
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